
NITNC                        Zoom Meeting Minutes                                  February 9, 2021       34 Participants 

 

Terry Deno opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

Applications for requesting the use of Mobile Speed Signs to monitor traffic speed are open.  They have 
been placed on Indian Trail and Barnes in the past.  If anyone wants to report speeding vehicles they are 
asked to call the Traffic Calming Line at 625-4150. 

A meeting for Clean Up Training is planned for March 24. 

There will be a Town Hall Meeting with City Council on June 24. 

 

Jeanine McKinney reported a balance of $7,034.53 in the account.  No activity during January. 

 

Our Neighborhood Resource Officer, Keith Cler, reported not much activity in our neighborhood.  

 There were 5 thefts, one vehicle prowling , and no stolen vehicles reported. 

 

Mark Davies gave the Community Assembly Report. 

Neighborhood Engagement Grant Training, Thursday February 25th (6:30-7:30pm via WebEx).  There 
will be 1 allocation of $800, with an earlier deadline. On the application, Neighborhoods can have an 
Event Request, and an alternate request if Covid restrictions make the event impossible. Applications 
accepted beginning March 1st. April 30th for Application Deadline. August 27th for receipt submit 
deadline.  Reallocation will be determined in September, possibly for printing and dump passes. 

Pedestrian, Transportation and Traffic Committee (PETT) will meet on Tuesday, February 23, 2021 at 6  
PM via WebEx “Traffic Calming 2.0”   with city council president Breean Beggs will be discussed. 

 

Candace Mumm reported on the many projects the City Council members are working on. 

Some of them include launching a 5th Ave. Rejuvenation Project, finding a better way to keep track of 
and report Homeless Shelter capacity, and using Federal Funds to help tenants pay for back rents and 
utilities.  They are talking about launching a joint fire service program with District 9 possibly sharing a 
location up on Five Mile.  

The City is moving toward purchasing 4 electric vehicles for the police department.  They expect them to 
be cheaper to operate and safer to drive. 

 

Lisa Woodard from the Spokane Regional Clean Air Agency gave an interesting slide presentation. 



Their mission is to attain and maintain National Ambient Air Quality standards in Spokane County. 

Their Air Quality Monitoring Program collects and monitors our air quality on a 24/7 basis.  The 
information can be found on their website.  Ozone and Fine Particles are of most concern today.   

 

Students from The Community School talked about a Pilot Fire Mitigation Program they have been 
working on using goats to graze in grassy areas to help reduce the fuel for fires.  The Project is called 
Healing Hoofs. This Spring they hope to use this method to clear the brush at Meadowglen Park. 

Nick Hamad (Parks and Recreation Dept.) gave an update on the status of the Meadowglen Park Master 
Plan. The work toward requesting the project is just being restarted because of a delay due to Covid-19.  
Their budget was cut by 30%.  We are hoping to have a sign placed as a notification to identify the Park 
sometime this Spring. 

 

Terry closed the meeting at 8:45 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


